
EAA Chapter 122, Inc. 

Monthly Gathering Minutes


July 20, 2021

Hangar 2 HQ, Capital City Airport (KCXY)


Jon Still (President) kicked off the meeting at 7pm.


Members (23) attending included:  Charles Baughman, Karen & Dirk Berry, Tom Bevard, Davis Bunting, Nixon 
Cawley, Andy & Will Dussinger, Jonah Heisey, Bob Klenke, Steve Larson, Doug Martin, Bob May, Adam Messer, 
Mike Parks, Hugh Irwin, Gordon Porter, Kevin Shuttlesworth, Mike Spangler, John Sibole, Jon Still, Charles 
Thieman, and Glen Diehm.  Guests (1): Dilip Patel


Presentation:  Jeff Auen was originally planned to bring and talk about his AirCam Twin, but had to cancel at 
the last minute due to a maintenance issue.  There was insufficient time to secure a replacement speaker.


AirVenture Oshkosh!:  Mike Parks (mbmkparks@gmail.com) will be coordinating our chapter presence. If you’d 
like to b.e included, please email him with your contact info (text-capable cell number and/or email address.


Ray Scholarship(s):  Jeff Probasco (Ray Scholarship Coordinator) updated the group on the status of our 2021 
Ray Scholars — Jake Myers and Will Stover. Will has begun his training at Aero-Tech Services (LNS). Jake has 
finished his training with Still Flying LLC (N94), and is scheduled for his FAA Private Pilot checkride next week.


Annual Fly-In Picnic: Our annual fly-in/drive-in picnic is scheduled for Saturday, August 21st at Bermudian 
Valley (weather-permitting). We also plan to host a Young Eagles “Mini-Rally” prior to the evening picnic event.  
Event times as follows:


   2-3PM  Set Up

   3/5PM  Young Eagles Mini Rally

   5/8PM  Chapter Picnic


If you can volunteer to help out for this Mini Rally… or for our bigger Annual Young Eagles Rally planned for 
Saturday, September 25th at CXY, please contact Brian Moore at abkmoore1@gmail.com.  Thanks!


VMC Club: Davis Bunting updated the group on the steady growth of our new VMC Club, held on the first 
Tuesday of every month at 7pm — a great way to keep your pilot skills (and thought processes) up to date!


Project Updates: The chapter was brought up to date on several ongoing member projects — Bob May has 
been doing some electrical system work on his Zenith 750.  Curt Whitman is installing his instrument panel in 
his Starduster II, and Jeff Probasco’s Kitfox is currently in the holding pattern.


The Zoom Gathering ended at 8:26.


There will not be a regular Gathering in August. Our next Gathering is planned for Tuesday, September 22nd. 
For details, check our website at: https://www.eaa122.org/


Kevin Shuttlesworth,


Secretary
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